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Voting at meetings of

Australian Braille Authority

by BANZAT delegate

Adopted at Meeting 11, 18-Sep-2012, Res. 11-5

Background

The Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT) is a member of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities. The Australian Braille Authority (ABA) is a subcommittee of the Round Table. ABA annual meetings usually coincide with meetings of the Round Table. Each member of the Round Table may send a delegate to ABA's annual meetings and that member is entitled to vote.

The Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind (RNZFB) joined the Round Table in 1987. In 1989 the RNZFB established its own Braille Authority of New Zealand. The ABA was formed in 1982 and became a subcommittee of the Round Table when the Round Table was incorporated in 1992.

At the outset strong links were formed between the braille authorities in New Zealand and Australia. An RNZFB delegate frequently attended ABA meetings when they coincided with Round Table meetings. The Braille Authority of New Zealand and the Australian Braille Authority each adopted Unified English Braille (UEB) during 2005. It was agreed that the authorities would jointly administer the Trans-Tasman certificates of proficiency in Unified English Braille and the certificates were first offered in 2008.

Historically the RNZFB delegate has chosen not to vote at ABA meetings, even though their membership of the Round Table entitled them to a vote. ABA and BANZAT agree about UEB but approach formats of braille quite differently. For example the importance and position of the print page indicator is viewed very differently by the two authorities. New Zealand delegates have believed they should not influence who should be elected as leaders of ABA. Similarly members of ABA have not influenced the election of leaders of the Braille Authority of New Zealand.

BANZAT joined the Round Table in 2011. A delegate from BANZAT attended the May 2011 annual meeting of ABA and could have exercised a vote at that meeting.

This policy is written to maintain the historic precedence that BANZAT delegates will not cast votes at meetings of the ABA.

Policy

Delegates from BANZAT may not vote at ABA meetings. In particular, BANZAT shall not vote in any ABA elections, nor vote on any matters on which there is divided opinion.

BANZAT representatives may speak at ABA meetings with the permission of the ABA Chair. BANZAT representatives may express agreement with proposals as part of indicating a consensus view.

